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Please indicate if you wish the item to be considered as an action item or as an 
information item. 
 
Action:          Information:    
 
 
NSF Standard(s) Impacted:  
      
NSF/ANSI 61 
 
Issue Statement: 
Provide a concise statement of the issue, which reference as appropriate any specific section(s) 
of the standard(s) that are related to the issue. 
      
Clarifications are needed to emphasize information requirements and formulation dependant 
analyte selection procedures. 
 
Background: 
Provide a brief background statement indicating the cause and nature of concern, the impacts 
identified relevant to public health, public understanding, etc, and any other reason why the issue 
should be considered by the Committee.  
      
This clarification is an attempt to make clear the minimum effort that should occur by all certifiers 
when stating a product meets the requirements of this standard.  These clarifications are 
consistent with the practice and interpretation of NSF 61 by NSF International Certification 
Programs over the past 20 years. NSF recognizes that the information gathering phase can be 
difficult but the 30,000 products that we have certified demonstrates that it is possible and we 
also think it is paramount to assuring that formulation dependant analysis is performed and the 
appropriate testing occurs. 
 
NSF/ANSI 61, and subsequent product certifications against it, replaced the USEPA Additives 
Advisory Program for drinking water system components in April 1990. NSF/ANSI 61 was 
developed to establish minimum requirements for the control of potential adverse human health 
effects from products that contact drinking water.  Formulary disclosure and review was the 
keystone of the USEPA Additives Advisory Program and the origination of this Standard and NSF 
thinks it should stay that way.  While NSF recognizes that a lot has been learned since 1990 
regarding formulations of materials we do not think a certifier can determine the appropriate test 
parameters based on the material type and only run general scans as some certifiers claim.  Nor 
do we believe it is appropriate to only run scans as a replacement for formulation disclosure for 
products that are used in and near residential buildings.  While scans can be useful in qualitative 
assessments, they frequently do not appropriately quantify the level of an extractant.  In addition, 
the argument that general scans are capable of identifying all compounds of concern is 
misguided and not based on sound chemical and scientific principals. We do think that exceptions 
can be made for very high flow products as we have done with the diluted surface area 
exemptions and we will propose further revisions to that section in a subsequent ballot to make it 
more efficient to apply to municipal water treatment equipment. 
 
Recommendation: 
If action by the Joint Committee is being requested, clearly state what action is needed: e.g., 
recommended changes to the standard(s) including the current text of the relevant section(s) 
indicating deletions by use of strike-out and additions by highlighting; e.g., reference of the issue 
to a Task Force for detailed consideration; etc.  If recommended text changes are more than a 
half page, please attach a separate document. 
      
See ballot. 
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